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August 28, 2023 
BY E-MAIL 
Daniel Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 
 
Re:   Unitil Energy Systems, Inc., Docket No. DE 23-002  
 Assented-To Motion to Amend Procedural Schedule 
 
Dear Chairman Goldner: 
 

Enclosed please find Unitil Energy Systems, Inc.’s (the “Company”) Motion to 
Amend the Procedural Schedule in the above-referenced docket. Specifically, the enclosed 
Motion requests that the Commission extend the existing procedural schedule in the instant 
proceeding, on an expedited basis, to alter the date for filing a Settlement Agreement from 
August 28, 2023 to September 6, 2023 and alter the date for the hearing from September 
12, 2023 to the afternoon of September 20, 2023 (following the hearing scheduled to 
review the Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy Purchase 
of Receivables Program).  

 
The Company has contacted all parties to this matter and can represent that the New 

Hampshire Department of Energy, the Community Power Coalition of New Hampshire, 
and Direct Energy Services, LLC, Direct Energy Business, LLC, Direct Energy Business 
Marketing, LLC, Reliant Energy Northeast LLC, and XOOM Energy New Hampshire, 
LLC (together, the “NRG Retail Companies”) all assent to the relief requested in this 
motion. 
 

Thank you for your attention to this matter.  
 

 
  Sincerely, 
 

    
    
  Matthew C. Campbell 
  Senior Counsel 
Enclosure 
CC:  Service List 


